
December 1 4,2004 

Ms. Elizabeth O’Donnell 
Executive Director 
Kentucky Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 615 
21 1 Sower Boulevard 
Frankfort, KY 40602-061 5 

RE: Docket No. 2004-00320 

Dear Ms. O’Donnell: 

I am writing to lodge a complaint against the process currently being followed by the 
East Kentucky Power Cooperative (EKPC) relative to the project contained in Docket 
No. 2004-00320. I am of the opinion that EKPC is in violation of clear and specific 
environmental rules promulgated by the Rural Utilities Service (RUS). Any agency 
utilizing Federal monies in the development of a new project are required to adhere to 
the regulations of the agency from which the funds are requested. I will demonstrate in 
the following paragraphs that EKPC has circumvented the process and regulatory 
requirements applicable to the project being proposed under Docket No. 2004-00320. 

First, the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) requires that RUS, or agencies 
using RUS monies, consider the environmental effects of each of its proposals on the 
human and natural environment. In 1978 the Council on Environmental Quality (CEQ) 
developed regulations to implement the procedural provisions of NEPA. These 
procedures required each federal agency to develop and adopt regulations to insure 
that the intent and spirit of NEPA was consistently applied across all government units. 
In this instance the specific regulations are found in 7 CFR Part 1794. 

For all project proposals that require construction, RUS requires its applicants to 
prepare Environmental Reports (ER’s) concurrently with the Preliminary Engineering 
Reports. This is intended to insure compliance with CEQ requirements that all agencies 
“integrate the NEPA process with other planning at the earliest possible time to insure 
that planning decisions reflect environmental values”. RUS has issued a number of 
bulletins that clearly outline the process that should be followed to accomplish this goal. 
The construction proposed under Docket 2004-00320 is rightfully classified as a 
Categorical Exclusion (CE), as defined by 7 CFR Part 1794 Section 1794.22(a). 
Therefore, the applicable documentation is contained in the RUS Bulletin 1794A-600. 
This document clearly and completely defines the process to be followed in the 
development of a Categorically Excluded project. 

I believe the preceding paragraphs provide an adequate background on the requisite 
federal environmental laws, regulations, and guidelines that apply to this proposed 
project, and which must be satisfied prior to its implementation. Following is a brief 












